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Board approves expenditure of $1.3 million above current $41 million 
budget to address workload issues, totaling $8.8 million above base 
allocation  
 
Ottawa, ON -- June 24, 1998 -- The Children’s Aid Society of Ottawa-
Carleton’s Board of Directors accepted the Finance Committee’s 
recommendation to spend an additional $1.3 million to hire 45 new staff 
including 32 front-line child protection workers, 6 front-line 
supervisors and 6 support staff and 1 foster care recruitment worker.  
 
As of May 31, the average caseload per worker was at 26.4, well above 
the Child Welfare League of Canada standards of 15. The new staffing 
initiative would bring the levels down to a manageable average level of 
20 cases per worker. 
 
"We have been lobbying the government for some time about the increased 
risk to children if additional funds are not secured," said Mel Gill, 
Executive Director of the CAS. " With more families served and a higher 
number of children in care, caseloads have exceeded manageable levels." 
 
In a recent budget speech the provincial government promised up to an 
additional 90 million in 2000-2001. These funds are approximately half 
of the numbers recommended by the OACAS Funding Task Force which took 
into account turnover, training, vacation, sick leave and the 
implementation of the new Risk Assessment Model recently announced by 
the Ministry of Community and Social Services. 
 
"We’re uncertain what share of the new funds will be released, but are 
hopeful that the approved $1.3 million to hire additional staff will be 
recovered," stated Jocelyne Doyle-Rodrigue, Chairperson of the CAS 
Board. "While we may be operating at a deficit, we strongly believe 
that the protection and safety of community children must be our first 
priority." 
 
This increase brings the total child protection staffing to 135 from 
the current 102. With a 30 per cent increase in the number of families 
served and children in care, coupled with the introduction of a new 
risk assessment tool by the Province, staffing requirements are also on 
the rise.  
 



The Society launched a national recruitment campaign in May and job 
fairs started to be held this month. With other agencies in similar 
situations, recruitment of experienced and qualified workers is a slow 
process due to competing needs across the country. 
 
"We will continue with an aggressive campaign to recruit good workers 
and understand the concerns of employees who feel personally and 
professionally vulnerable," emphasized Mr. Gill. "We’re trying to do as 
much as possible to alleviate workloads while waiting for new help to 
come on board."ect Ontario’s children. 


